





Wednesday, 25th Rabii' I 1447 AH

17/09/2025 CE

No: HTS 1447 / 34

Press Release

Hizb ut Tahrir / Wilayah Sudan Meets Sheikh Farouq Al-Haj Abdullah Al-Sheikh Dafa' Allah

(Translated)

On Tuesday, 16/09/2025, a delegation from the Central Communications Committee of Hizb ut Tahrir in Wilayah Sudan, with the participation of Mr. Abdullah Hussein, coordinator of the committee, and Sheikh Abdul Qader Abdul Rahman, member of the Hizb, met with Sheikh Farouq Al-Haj Abdullah Al-Sheikh Dafa' Allah, Secretary of the Da'wah and Culture Secretariat of the Al-Kalaklat tribe.

The meeting discussed the plan of the Western countries as a whole, especially America, in seeking to tear apart what was already torn by a new Sykes-Picot with borders of blood. And here is its plan in Sudan after the separation of its South: it now wants to separate Darfur. What is required from all the people of the country is to work to foil this scheme, especially the scholars, upon whom it is incumbent to speak the truth, enlighten the people about this scheme, and stress the obligation of working for the unity of the country, rather the work for the unification of the lands of the Muslims altogether by giving the bay'ah to a Khilafah (Caliph) for the Muslims.

Sheikh Farouq Al-Haj Abdullah thanked the delegation for this visit, saying: May Allah bless the efforts and struggles of Hizb ut Tahrir. He invoked mercy upon Sheikh Ali Saeed, the former official spokesman of the Hizb, and affirmed the importance of communication and cooperation in matters that rectify the condition of the Ummah, and he presented to us the vision of the Da'wah and Culture Secretariat for study and response.

Ibrahim Othman (Abu Khalil)
Official Spokesman of Hizb ut Tahrir
in Wilayah Sudan



Tel: 0912240143- 0912377707

E-mail: Spokman sd@dbzmail.com
Website: http://hizb-sudan.org